ASCC NMS Panel

Approved Minutes

Thursday, January 10, 2019





                  11:00am-1:30pm

110 Denney Hall

ATTENDEES: Daly, Daniels, Dinan, Haddad, Kwiek, Oldroyd, Sinnott


Agenda: 

1. Minutes
· Daly, Kwiek, approved with one abstention 
2. Earth Sciences 5191.01 (new course)
· Did the department intend to allow multiple enrollments in the term on the curriculum.osu.edu form? 

· The panel is uncertain how scheduling will work for this course. Is the course flexibly scheduled? How many hours are spent with the faculty member? The syllabus says that there will be 10 contact hours for the course, which seems like a lot for a 3 credit hour course. Does this include work hours in the museum? 

· The Panel was uncertain about certain aspects of the course assignments:

· Will the site supervisor or faculty evaluate assignments?

· The internship journal accounts for 50% of the grade, but it is part of the larger internship portfolio. Will the rest of the internship portfolio (e.g. the internship report, reflection, and resume) be graded as well? 

· Will the internship assignments and course assignments be differentiated for students who repeat the course?

· The Panel would like more information regarding the intended activities for students at the museum and the connection between site work and the learning outcomes. 
· No vote
3. Microbiology 2000 (new course)
· Correct the following typos: 

· The lowest grade on the grading scale should be an E, not an F.

· Microbiology misspelled on final page of proposal (Micrbiology 2000 learning goals)
· The rubric for Visual Appeal/Creativity on page 3 has a superscript after “Slides somewhat engaging,” but does not include a footnote.

· The syllabus reads “Because this is a team-taught course, please copy both professors…” (page 5). The Panel suggests rephrasing this since there are three professors for the course. 

· Daly, Sinnott, unanimously approved with one recommendation (in italics above) 
4. Deactivation GIS Geo-Spatial Data Analysis

· Only one student is the program currently. The program will be withdrawn after the student is finished. The departments are working on creating a certificate program in GIS. 

· Daly, Kwiek, unanimously approved 
5. GE Revision

· Panel members discussed the benefits and disadvantages of a GE model with fewer required courses. 
· Students would have more flexibility to pursue interests (e.g. electives, second majors, minors, etc.)

· Advisors and faculty would be able to encourage students to take beneficial electives that students would not be able to pursue under a larger GE model. 
· Not all students would seek this advice from faculty and advisors, and faculty and advisors may not be able to point students in the right direction. 

· A more flexible GE model may worsen the budget problems in ASC

· The Panel discussed the role of the budget in relation to the GE revision 
· The impact of the new GE on the budget in ASC is still unclear. It is difficult to determine if students are enrolling in GE courses to fulfill GE requirements or for other purposes. Enrollment data from other colleges is not available to evaluate. 

· Some faculty members are unwilling to support a GE model with uncertain budgetary implications. 

· The Panel discussed the necessity of determining the ideal GE curriculum for students, regardless of budgetary implications, and then trying to determine if the model is financially feasible.
